ADVANCE \d4
June 10, 2013 
By email to:  trais.kliphuis@state.nm.us
Trais Kliphuis 

New Mexico Environment Department 

2905 Rodeo Park Drive, Building 1 

Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Re:
Class 2 Permit Modification – No High-Level Waste at WIPP 

Excluded waste

Dear Ms. Kliphuis: 

I am strongly opposed to high-level radioactive waste (HLW) storage or disposal at the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP).  HLW is extremely dangerous and should not ever be allowed at WIPP.  Further, HLW is prohibited by federal law for storage or disposal at WIPP.  

I urge the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) to deny the Permit Modification Request to eliminate the prohibition on “excluded waste” in the WIPP operating permit.  The Department of Energy (DOE) should not have requested any change to that provision, which it first proposed in 2004.  The provision requires a class 3 permit modification, including public hearing, regarding any consideration of any proposal for “renamed” HLW storage or disposal at WIPP.  NMED should not eliminate that public hearing requirement.

HLW from Hanford, WA; Savannah River Site, SC; and the Idaho National Lab would be transported through much of the state, threatening the health and safety of thousands of New Mexicans, on its way to WIPP.

Thus, I strongly oppose HLW at WIPP.  I strongly urge the NMED to deny the request to eliminate the “excluded waste” provision of the Permit.  

Thank you very much for your careful consideration of our comments.
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